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Last year, full of changes and restrictions was quite challenging, however with great
cooperation and teamwork we could pull out some meetings for our youngest children.
We decided not to sign in back as Playgroup as we don’t need the financial help from
MoE NZ, nor do we have many children under 5 to be worthy of the paperwork.

During our fortnightly Friday evening sessions, children learned and loved yoga
provided by our external help Anita and arts and crafts led by Tinka. Unfortunately, due
to sickness and government restrictions there were none in 2022.

We continued with some preschool and early school games and activities, however the
main target was socializing these kids with Czech background and having fun.

We had 6 families (10 children 6 and under) attending those evenings regularly and a
couple more occasionally.

All events for children, such as carneval, Mikulas, bone fire, summer get along, or
Easter were very successful and our children will have lots of memories and embedded
cultural experiences.

| can not disregard how big an impact learning Czech language has on home learning. If
it is done by application Vcelka, through regular magazines or various books, or online
classes. All of that was ordered, organized and paid by the Czech Club.

So I'd like to thank all of the volunteers who make these encounters and learning

experiences happen for our children. We are looking forward to meeting in the new
premises and continuing in Friday sessions from now on.

In May 2022 Kamila Lyons



